
Caretaker/Handyman – Additional Notes to Monthly Inspection – September 

2023 

 

There was hardly any litter this week in either playground, one bin in Viper had nothing in it 

whatsoever but the other was nearly full – it’s a funny old world. 

 

I do wonder if Tim has got someone else to do the grass cutting in (perhaps) his absence as 

things seem to be eerily different from before.  The grass has been cut recently but there 

were nettles growing up through the slats in the white metal bench in Viper (ouch!) which I 

swished down with the litter-pick and there were overhanging brambles along the station 

approach which caught me in the face.  Again, I attacked them but it is only a temporary fix. 

 

I noted brambles/vegetation growing out from the hedge in Viper before close to the 

equipment.  Although I have never noted this as a problem in previous years I do wonder if 

the hedge needs some more drastic cutting back to create a clear space between them both. 


